Idaho Association of Health Underwriters

Board of Trustees Meeting

May 6th 2021
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Angie Jackson, Guy Stubbs, Nathan Semons, Ryan Heider, Knute Kleven Pedro Rojas, Brett Thomas, David Wilcox, Phaedra Anderson, Rhonda Bartholomew, Sue Stokesberry, 
Ernie Kroll, Ryan Job and Wendy Leatham
BOARD MEMBERS EXCUSED: Dave Munger, Steve Moore and Stacie Anthony 
GUESTS PRESENT: Benn Brocksome, IAHU Lobbyist
Assignments:
· Board Members – Please let Wendy know asap if you plan on attending National Convention, so you can be listed as a Delegate.
· Local Chapters – Please have incoming presidents complete the 2021-2022 Leadership Roster and send to Wendy.

· Brett – post CE discount link to website

· Angie and Wendy – draft email to membership about CE options.

· Wendy – submit Delegates to NAHU prior to May 28th. 
· Wendy – make $100 donation to the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society

· Wendy – send symposium survey results to board members.
Meeting called to order at 10:33am
Reading of NAHU Anti-Trust Statement

Associations are subject to strict scrutiny under antitrust laws because an association is, by its nature, a group of competitors joined together for a common business purpose. The antitrust laws require companies to make certain decisions by themselves, not in conjunction with competitors. Therefore, associations and their members must proceed with extreme caution in certain area of activity to insure against violation of the antitrust laws. Discussions of current or future prices or commissions and refusing to deal with or boycotting any insurance carrier are among a number of areas specifically prohibited by the anti-trust laws and will not be permitted in today’s meetings.
1. Roll Call 

2. Review previous action items 
3. President’s Report – Angie Jackson, IAHU President
a. Upcoming Events
· Charity Event – each local chapter will choose their own event.
· IAHU Awards Banquet & Health Symposium (Tues-Wed. April 20-21, 2021) Virtual
· National Convention (Sat-Tues. June 26-29, 2021) Virtual
· Those planning to attend so far are: Rhonda Bartholomew, Knute Kleven, Guy Stubbs, Phaedra Anderson, Angie Jackson, Nathan Semons and Ernie Kroll.
· The registration fee is just $99

· IAHU has $1,000 budgeted to reimburse state board members.

· Delegates are due to NAHU by May 28th. 
b. 2021 Strategic Planning Meeting
· Date set for Thursday, July 22nd – time tbd

· Knute will check to see if Mass Mutual’s large conference room is available that day. Otherwise, the conference room at Mountain Health Co-op is available, it’s just much smaller.
c. CE Discount through United Insurance Educators – the board discussed this and agreed to post this information to the IAHU website as a resource for members. We will then send an email to the membership letting them know that this is available, as well as NAHU sponsored local events.

d. 50 State Challenge – Angie received an email from Matt Usher, a NAHU member from Savannah, Georgia.  Matt is raising money for the Leukemia & Lymphoma Society and is trying to be the first person in his specific competition (Man & Woman of the Year) to secure a donation from all 50 states. The board discussed this, and Guy Stubbs made a motion for IAHU to make a donation of $100. Sue Stokesberry seconded the motion. Motion passed. Wendy will make the donation on behalf of IAHU and send the confirmation to Pedro to post to our social media accounts.
4. Reports
a. Secretary / Treasurer’s Report – Nathan Semons, IAHU Secretary/Treasurer

· April 1, 2021 meeting minutes.  Guy Stubbs made a motion to approve the April meeting minutes. Sue Stokesberry seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
· Review of April 2021 Profit & Loss and Balance Sheet.  Brett Thomas made a motion to accept the April financials.  Phaedra Anderson seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
5. Committee Reports
a. Membership / Retention Report – Ryan Heider, Membership Chair / Knute Kleven, Retention Chair
· Knute mentioned that TVAHU is currently in 1st place on the Gain Report for their size chapter.
· Dawna Aragon will join the membership committee; and plan to move up to IAHU Retention Chair next year.
b. Awards Report – Sue Stokesberry
· Sue will email the local awards chairs and encourage them to recognize award winners on social media and also in the local press.

· Sue will follow up with Pedro about social media and media press releases for the state.

· Chapter Certification / Blue Ribbon of Excellence

· Please send any recommendations for an Awards Co-Chair to Guy.
c. Professional Development Report– Steve Moore, Professional Development Chair
d. Communications Report – Brett Thomas, IAHU Communications Chair
· Brett plans to keep sending out the newsletter on a quarterly schedule. The last one for this fiscal year will go out end of June / early July.
· First newsletter for next year will be late August / early September.

· Brett made several updates to the website including an awards page.
e. HUPAC Report – Rhonda Bartholomew, IAHU HUPAC Chair
f. Media Relations Report – Pedro Rojas, IAHU Media / Social Media Chair
· Buffer is set up and ready to go. Pedro also created an IAHU Twitter account. 
g. Lobbyist Report - Benn Brocksome
· Benn reported that healthcare related items are pretty much wrapped up for this year.

· It was a successful year for us with the passing of the Annuity Consumer Protection Act and the stopping of the school district bill.

· Benn will be meeting with Dean Cameron later this month.

· Re-districting will be coming up soon, district lines are redrawn every 10 years.

· May primaries next year.

· This was the longest session in Idaho history with a record number of bills.
· Please see the Legislative Updates on the IAHU website http://iahu.org/legislative-updates/
h. Legislative Report –David Wilcox and Phaedra Anderson / IAHU Legislative Co-Chairs
i. Symposium Report – Guy Stubbs, IAHU President-Elect / Symposium Chairperson

· IAHU Virtual Health Symposium was held on April 21, 2021.
· We had a very successful event, with a lot of positive feedback. 

· We had 146 registered attendees (including sponsors and vendors).

· Rhonda will contact BSU next week to see about scheduling for 2022.
6. Local Chapter Reports
a. Treasure Valley AHU – Stacie Anthony, TVAHU President
b. Southern Idaho AHU – Sue Stokesberry, SIAHU President 
c. North Idaho AHU – Ernie Kroll, NIAHU President
d. Eastern Idaho AHU – Ryan Job, EIAHU President
· Ryan mentioned that EIAHU is looking for a legislative speaker for their June meeting. He will contact Benn Brocksome about doing a virtual legislative update. 
· Working on the David Parker award. The Eastern Idaho board decided to add this as a new award in addition to the Al Argyle award.

7. New Business
8. Closing comments 

Meeting adjourned at 12:07pm
